
THANET DISTRICT COUNCIL

RECORD OF OFFICER DECISION

Name of Officer: Bob Porter, Head of Housing and Planning

Directorate: Community Services - Housing and Planning Services

Relevant Portfolio Holder: Councillor Lesley Ann Game, Cabinet Member for 
Housing and Safer Neighbourhoods

Date of Decision 12 November 2018

Subject of decision: Approval of Tenancy Strategy 2018

Call-in Deadline: None

Decision made:

Approve and publish the tenancy strategy in line with cabinet decision of 26th July 2018.

Reasons for the Decision:

The Localism Act 2011 required every local Authority to publish a tenancy strategy. The 
current Tenancy Strategy has now expired and needs to be renewed.
 
At cabinet on 26th July 2018, Cabinet approved the consultation draft of the tenancy 
strategy, subject to a 6 week consultation period.
 
There have been no significant changes made to the draft tenancy strategy as a result of the 
consultation and the new Tenancy Strategy has therefore been approved and published.
 
The new Tenancy Strategy 2018 introduces new charges to households in temporary 
accommodation. This strategy sets charges for homeless households living in temporary 
accommodation that are both affordable and reasonably reflect the level of rent that they 
would be likely to have to pay in a permanent home.
 
The Tenancy Strategy states;
 
‘Where the council is not the owner and has arranged the temporary accommodation 
through a third party, then the council will pay for the costs of the accommodation in the first 
instance. However the council is able to recover a reasonable charge from the resident to 
assist with the cost of the accommodation. The council will raise a charge equal to the 
relevant LHA rate for the accommodation.’
 
These changes will be introduced on 12th November 2018.

Alternative options considered and why they were rejected when the decision was made:

The option to reject the revised policy was considered, however the council has a  statutory 
duty to adopt a tenancy strategy.



Details of any conflict of interest declared by any executive Member who has been consulted 
by the officer making the decision and of any dispensation granted to that executive Member 
by the Head of Paid Service:

None

Please attach any report considered when making the decision (if applicable):

1. Report to Cabinet dated 26 July 2018
2. Tenancy Strategy 2018


